# **Lindenwood University**

# Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

**Newsletters** 

4-2-1990

# Lindenwood Bulletins, April 2, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

# BULLETINS

LINDENWOOD
COLLEGE

Volume 166, No. 19

April 2, 1990

#### SOARING SPIRIT

Cheers to the eight Lindenwood women who will be raising spirits at sports events next year!

Last week, the 1990-1991 cheerleading and dance squads were chosen. Shannon Angleton, Karen Harkins, Jenny Milton and Mary Jo Wiedemann will be leading cheers at Lions' games, while Laurie Harkins, Tonya Mason, Tracy Reed and Michelle Chambers will perform entertaining dance routines for the fans. Student Life Office Manager Diane Kimberling is the new Spirit Advisor.

During the next few weeks, the women will be visiting local high schools to recruit new students interested in taking part in these activities. These spirit squads are just one way Lindenwood is building school morale and enthusiasm. Way to go, ladies!

# STAR SEARCH CONTINUES

So you've always wanted to be a star, but that talent agent just hasn't found you, right? Well, here's your chance to get up on stage and entertain your friends and fellow classmates! Sign up for the Nexus "Lip Sync Contest" and take your turn in the spotlight!

The contest will be held Thursday, April 12, at 7:30 p.m. in Jelkyl Theatre. Prizes will be awarded for 1st, 2nd and 3rd place. There's no entry fee, but you must supply a tape of the music you want to "sing." Admission is \$1.00.

The contest is open to the public, so round up your family and friends. Deadline to enter and submit your tape is Monday, April 9. For more information, call Cheri George at 949-0154.

#### OUT OF THE ORDINARY

The Lindenwood College Psychology Interest Group is sponsoring an informational talk about eating disorders on Thursday, April 5 at noon. Nancy Ellis-Ordway, A.C.S.W., from St. John Mercy Medical Center will be the guest speaker. Everyone is invited to join the meeting in the Legacy Room of Ayres Cafeteria.

# NEW CLUB ON CAMPUS

Lindenwood students, faculty and staff are invited to join in helping to form a new club, "L.I.N.C." (Lindenwood Is Nature Conscious). Members of Circle K are initiating this organization in order to bring more awareness and concern about the environment to Lindenwood. The first meeting of L.I.N.C. is set for Thursday, April 5, at 12:30 p.m. in the Student Center Lounge in Butler Hall. Topics will include election of officers, plans for Earth Day (April 22), and recycling on campus.

## **ALUMNA ACHIEVEMENT**

Butler Library has just received a copy of a book by a Lindenwood alumna. Amy Gormley Winton (nee Dickgiesser, Class of 67) is co-author of a book on the Southwest called Canyon Visions.

Winton, who has degrees in Art and English from Lindenwood, captures the essence of the canyons of the Texas plains in her pastel artistry. Her co-author Dan Flores, an awardwinning photographer, records the beauty of the plains on film. Besides contributing her paintings, Winton also wrote the brief essays that accompany each picture. The result: a rich collection of impressions of northwestern Texas.

Winton's paintings have been exhibited throughout the Southwest and have been shown in galleries in New York City, France, Austria, and Mexico. She lives in Amarillo where she teaches and paints. Canyon Visions is her first book and is available through Texas Tech university Press in Lubbock, Texas for \$ 29.00. Or, stop by Butler Library and take a look for yourself. (submitted by Jan Czapla)

# THOUGHT-PROVOKING TALK

This week's Lenten Lecture "Decisions of the Decade," is being given by Interim College President Dennis Spellmann. All students, faculty and staff are invited to join the discussion from noon to 1 p.m. on Tuesday, April 3 in the Heritage Room of Ayres Cafeteria.

# MONEY FOR INFORMATION

If you're looking to make some extra money, the United States government needs you. The U.S. Census office is looking for full-and-part-time workers for two-to-eight week assignments.

Jobs include field work, such as conducting interviews or checking mailing lists. Other positions include clerical work, transcribing data and other office jobs. When you finish one assignment, you can move on to another, if you wish. Pay is competitve, depending on the job and the location.

If you're interested and would like more information, contact the U.S. Census District Office 2629 at 1100 N. Lindbergh, St. Louis, MO 63132 or call 569-0554.

#### PARTY DATE SET

Join members of the Lindenwood College Department of Performing Arts as they present Harold Pinter's contemporary classic The Birthday Party April 12, 13 and 14. Pinter's play is described as a "comedy of menace," dealing with one young man's attempt to escape from two mysterious strangers.

The cast features seniors Chris Kohn and Susan Crain, junior James Freund, sophomore Jill Endraske, and graduate students Scott DeBroux and Rodney Whatley. Bryan Reeder is directing the play, and John Wehmer's Three-Dimensional Design class is creating the set.

The play will be performed at 8 p.m. in the Downstage Studio Theatre in Room 101 of the Fine Arts Building. Admission is free for Lindenwood students, faculty and staff. General public admission is \$3.00. For more information, call Bryan Reeder at ext. 306.

## PRAYERFUL REMINDER

Break the study habit and take time out at the Community Prayer on Wednesdays. Students and staff are invited to join in an ecumenical worship service from noon-12:15 p.m. in the Legacy Room of Ayres Cafeteria.

## ATTENTION ALL MUSICIANS

Your musical talent is needed at the Community Prayer on Wednesdays from noon-12:15. If you're interested, drop by the Student Life office or call Alan Meyers, campus chaplain, at ext. 388.

# TEACHER, TEACHER

Twenty-seven Lindenwood education students were interviewed for potential positions during the college's Teacher Placement Day, March 20. Personnel officers from the St. Charles County and surrounding school districts met with the applicants, who have backgrounds in elementary and secondary education.

Teacher Placement Day is a re-organized effort to provide Lindenwood education students with an opportunity to apply for teaching positions in local school districts. Many of the school district representatives were impressed with the event and with the quality of Lindenwood education students.

The education department plans to make Teacher Placement Day an annual event.

# **MUSIC, MUSIC, MUSIC**

Last week in "Bulletins," we told you about Lindenwood's new band director, Robert M. Carter. This week, we're going to tell you a little bit about the new comprehensive band program starting at the college in the fall.

According to Carter, the focal point of the program will be a Symphonic Band that will perform concerts and double as a pep band at college sports events. A jazz band and jazz combos will also be formed out of the symphonic group.

The bands will feature something for every musical taste and will add a dynamic feature to Lindenwood's already strong music program.

# STUDENTS OF HONOR

Lindenwood College will honor its outstanding students at the annual Honors Convocation on Sunday, April 8th.

Twenty awards will be presented to students for their achievements in performance, creative leadership and scholarship.

Professor of Education Nancy Polette is the guest speaker for this year's ceremony. After the awards, a reception will be held at the President's House on campus. The Honors Convocation starts at 7:30 p.m. in Jelkyl Theater.

"BULLETINS" is published weekly by the Public Relations office. Students responsible for producing the newsletter are: Pam Allen, Kelly Boehmer and Jeanne Malpiedi. Please send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, via campus mail. Deadline is Thursday at 5 p.m. We welcome any anecdotes, news, information and input from Lindenwood faculty, staff and students.